
October 2021 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- DHS and LES staff are working diligently to keep our schools clean and sanitized.   

Maintenance 

- Getting prices for purchase of a new plow for the new truck. 
- We are working with Ehmet Hayes office on the BG-1 for the DHS Kitchen and Bathroom 

renovation. 
- Removed tree stump behind DHS. 
- Still working with Energy Optimizers on the HVAC system at Lincoln.  We did receive the 

yearly update on the GESC.  The normalized savings over the past year was $52,143. 
 

Property Acquisition 

- Still working on the purchase of 768-774 3rd Ave. 
- Waiting to demolish 771 3rd ave at the same time as 768-774 3rd Ave. 
- Working on the details of the Phase 2 Environmental Study for 320 Clay St. 

School Safety 

- We are replacing the cafeteria doors at Lincoln do to system and doors not working 
correctly. 

- Both schools are using Navigate Prepared to perform all safety drills. 

Transportation 

- We have added several routes for our students.  
o Gateway – 4 days a week 
o Gateway Nursing – Tuesday and Thursday 
o Gateway Information Technology – Monday and Wednesday 
o Newport High School – 5 days a week 
o The Point – 3 days a week 

- We also had 20 athletic trips in the month of September. 

Student Attendance 

- Current Enrollment is 772 – 400 at LES and 372 at DHS.  We are at 93.7% attendance for 
the year.   


